EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, February 11, 2013
Board Members Present:  Gill James, Mike Kelly, Gary Emslie, Eric McCurdy, Derek Tucci, Craig Olson, Lacey London, Joe Thompson, Bob Dowding, Frank Manthou, Julia Lacey, Traci Huffer

Tom and Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  

1. Introduction of Guests:  Pat McCarthy, Doug Blair


2. Approval of Monday, January 14, 2013 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 13,070.70



Savings:
$ 26,379.32

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #17496 through #17511 for a total of $ 40,214.40
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Eric McCurdy, Craig Olson 
a. Approved state VB Tourney sites for next year. 

b.  Approved editorial change for the definition of “family unit” for the WIAA handbook.  It will take effect immediately.

c. Approved minimum standards for this spring’s track meets.

d. Three appeals took place.  One from District 6 concerning cancellation of games because of a new team in the league.  WIAA denied the appeal.

e. Port Townsend appealed the opportunity to join a league after conflicts resulting from entry to district tourneys.  The board approved seeding into the tourney and asked the league to look at allowing PT to enter the league for next year.

f. A small private school in Eastern Washington had an issue with transfer rule definitions for an out of state player.  The board required the school to forfeit contests where the ineligible player participated.

g. Tahola HS and the Coastal League had some issues and the league disbanded and became independent schools.  The school is making steps to address problems and the board sent it back to the district and league to remedy the situation and provide access to district tournaments and play at neutral sites.

h. Approved regional basketball draws and adjusted the swim/dive allocations for the two years.

i. Approved to discontinue the Salute to Spirit program as a result to the lack of participation.

j. The WOA reviewed the RTO program and will follow up.

k. Studied the DOE ruling on students with disabilities and athletic participation.

l. WIAA will hire a part time lobbyist to help with the legislature.

m. Strategic Planning Committee is still meeting after working on the new Mission Statement.

n. First Round Football Sites were discussed as well.  The board will continue to study the issue.


6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Gary Emslie


A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

a. Player Ejections - 6
b. Coach Ejections – 3
c. Parent Ejections – 2


B. League Reports 

i. Metro – Tracy reported on all the metro championship teams this winter.  They are also talking about the Quad games on Fridays and possibly putting the girls game first rather than rotating these games.

ii. Kingco – the league is reviewing its broadcast rights and looking at how other leagues are doing it.  Sportsmanship is an on-going concern and we are trying to get some consistency.  They are also working on reviewing finances after last year’s budget issues.  

iii. Emerald City – No Report.
iv. SeaTac 2B – Just had regional wrestling at Chief Leschi.  Have the finals in BB this weekend.  Several schools are interested in coming into the league for the next cycle.

v. SeaTac 1B – No Report.

vi. Middle School – No Report.


C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson
a. Joe reported on an incident where an athlete threatened another athlete and how it should be handled.  In another incident an athlete made an inappropriate statement to a female cheerleader.  The question is how these types of incidents should be handled.  How should this be handled at the time of the incident and how is it handled after?  We recommended that event management be notified prior to restarting the game; then a report should be sent to the District Director to make sure there is follow up at the school.

D. Replacement WIAA Board Position.  The board decided to go through an interview process for selection of the board candidate.  We have three candidates; Bob Stewart, Bothell HS; Annette Duvall, Cleveland HS; and Pat McCarthy, Sammamish HS.  We will interview all three at the March meeting and make a decision at that time.  All three will be invited to attend and provide a statement about why they would like to hold this position and answer questions of the board.  Tom will set up the times.
E. Winter District Tournament Status.  

F. Review Proposed Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly.   The board went through the amendments and will take this back to their leagues for discussion.  Then we will hear the discussion of the amendments at the Winter coalition.  


7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence – Tom discussed and made the board aware of a request by one school to change a tournament date because of a religious holiday.  No action was taken.

B. NEW ADDRESS - Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, March 11, 2013-3:30PM Samm. HS
A. 2013-2014 Executive Board Meeting Schedule

B. District Tournament Financial Reports for Swimming/Gymnastics/Wrestling


9.
The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:38 PM.

